November 23, 2009


Dear CCI Subcommittee members,

Attached, please find the proposal for an Interdisciplinary Minor in Environmental Citizenship. This letter is included to address the responses to the concurrence communications included in the proposal. I would be happy to address any questions that you have regarding this list.
1. Philosophy 533 has been added to the minor as requested by Don Hubin.

2. The committee was persuaded by Environmental Engineering’s reasoning for including 511 and 610 on the minor and therefore they have been added.

3. History’s recommendation to include “historical” and “history” in the rationale portion of the proposal have been accepted and the revision made.

4. The concurrence issue between ENR 347 and Comparative Studies and inclusion of ENR as an Arts & Humanities course has been ongoing. The development committee has decided that both courses should be included on the minor as the offer important content from two different perspectives. 
5. AED Econ/International Studies 565 has been added to the Social Sciences Perspective as requested by FAES. The committee felt that the prerequisites for Rural Sociology 766 were too high and declined inclusion. 
6. In response to City and Regional Planning, the committee maintained that citizenship was indeed core to the minor. A response was sent to the concurrence comment including the capstone course syllabus as well as an explanation that citizenship is a broad topic encompassed in the interdisciplinarity of the minor.

7. EEOB 502 and 505 have been added to the minor as requested by Thomas Hetherington.

Jessica Mercerhill

Director, Special Programs

Arts and Sciences
